SAMPLE LETTER
SUBJECT: AB 818 (Bloom): “Flushable” Wipes Labeling – REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE
Dear Governor Newsom,

The Northern California Recycling Association is pleased to support AB 818 by Assemblymember Bloom, which promotes a circular economy in California by establishing standardized labeling for single-use wet wipes to provide clear and consistent consumer information about what products are not safe to flush.
AB 818 is part of a strong Circular Economy Bill Package approved by the Legislature. The package comprises seven measures that reduce the amount of waste produced upstream and advance truth in recycling and composting:

· AB 818 (Bloom) prohibits wipes from being labeled "flushable" and requires a "Do not Flush" label, 

· SB 343 (Allen) prohibits use of the chasing arrows "recycling symbol" on products and packaging that are not recyclable,

· AB 881 (Gonzalez) restricts exports of mixed plastics from counting towards waste diversion goals,

· AB 962 (Kamlager) incorporates reusable glass bottles into the Beverage Container Recycling Program,

· AB 1201 (Ting) ensures products labeled “compostable” break down in California composting facilities,

· AB 1276 (Carrillo) expands the “plastic straw upon request” law to take-out accessories, and

· AJR 4 (C. Garcia) urges the United States to ratify the Basel Convention, preventing transfer of hazardous waste to less developed countries.


These measures complement the circular economy development program in the budget, restoring Californian’s faith in the recycling system by reducing the flood of unnecessary single-use plastics and ensuring that consumers can follow the label when they do the right thing by recycling or composting.
The widespread availability of both flushable and non-flushable wipes and lack of clear and consistent labeling leads to consumer confusion about how to properly dispose of these products. Consumers frequently use the toilet to dispose of wipes used for babies, cosmetics, surface cleaning, and disinfecting, resulting in costly home plumbing and public sewer clogs.
To solve these problems, AB 818 would require certain single-use wet wipes to be clearly labeled with “DO NOT FLUSH” and a related symbol. AB 818 would also establish the California Consumer Education and Outreach Program to ensure the public understands they should not flush wipes and requires manufacturers to participate in a collection study, conducted in collaboration with wastewater agencies, to gain an understanding of consumer behavior on premoistened nonwoven disposable wipes.

For all of these reasons NCRA respectfully requests your signature on AB 818. Sincerely,
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